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I. Call to Order – The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the 

Clinton-Macomb Public Library was called to order at 6:09 p.m., October 
23, 2013 in the Board Room at 40900 Romeo Plank Road, Clinton 
Township, Michigan. The presiding officer was Camille Silda. 

A quorum was present, including the following:  Barbara Brown; Fred 
Gibson, Jr.; Michael Lotito; Elizabeth Pugh; Peter Ruggirello; Camille 
Silda, Sharon Zielinski and ex-officio member Larry Neal (in part via 
telephone). 

Trustee Michael Deyak was excused. 

There were no guests in attendance. 

II. Approval of Minutes – On a motion from Mr. Lotito and seconded by 
Mrs. Brown the minutes of the September 18, 2013 regular meeting were 
approved.  

Mrs. Zielinski joined the meeting at 6:14 p.m. 

III. Treasurer’s Report – Mrs. Brown reviewed a copy of the report with 
the Board. The report was received and filed. 

IV. Approval of Monthly Bills – On a motion from Mrs. Brown on behalf 
of the Finance and Audit Committee the September 2013 expenditures 
totaling $122,219.38 in checks and $514,805.11 in electronic payments 
were approved. 

On a motion from Mrs. Brown on behalf of the Finance and Audit 
Committee the September 2013 South Branch Bond Fund expenditures 
totaling $48,260.00 were approved. 

V. Public Comment – There were no members of the public present. 

VI. Communications – The communications report was received, reviewed 
and filed. 

VII. Director’s Report – The director’s report was received, reviewed and 
filed. 

VIII. Committee Reports –  

Finance and Audit Committee – On a motion from Mrs. Brown on behalf 
of the Finance and Audit Committee Mr. Neal was authorized to sign a 
contract with Environmental Maintenance Engineers, Inc., not to exceed 
$63,050.50 for asbestos abatement. 

Mr. Gibson joined the meeting at 6:48 p.m. 
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On a motion from Mr. Lotito and seconded by Ms Pugh the Board 
authorized Mr. Neal to sign a contract with PM Environmental for air 
monitoring services and asbestos abatement oversight for an amount not 
to exceed $10,000. 

On a motion from Mrs. Brown on behalf of the Finance and Audit 
Committee change orders for the new South Branch in the amount of 
$5,000 or less shall be approved by Mr. Neal. All other change orders shall 
be approved by Mr. Neal in addition to Mr. Deyak or Mrs. Silda if Mr. 
Deyak is unavailable. Change orders shall be signed by Mr. Neal. Approval 
by Mr. Deyak or Mrs. Silda shall be in the form of a signature or email 
message. 

On a motion from Mrs. Brown on behalf of the Finance and Audit 
Committee Blue Star will be awarded the contract for demolition not to 
exceed $54,900 less $500 to remove the saw cutting for the portal letters 
plus $1,000 for the performance bond for a total of $55,400. 

New South Branch Construction Budget – On a motion from Mr. Lotito 
and seconded by Ms Pugh the Board set a special meeting for November 6 
at 6 p.m. to finalize the construction budget. 

IX. Other Business 

Suburban Library Cooperative – Mrs. Silda discussed a comment from 
the staff In-Service Day regarding the perception of increased nonresident 
usage of the Main Library on Sundays due to reduced hours from 
neighboring libraries. 

Director’s annual evaluation – On a motion from Ms Pugh and seconded 
by Mr. Ruggirello the Board entered into closed session as requested by 
Mr. Neal at 7 p.m. on a unanimous roll call vote for the purpose of 
discussing the director’s annual evaluation. 

Mr. Neal left the meeting at 7:03 p.m. 

Mr. Neal rejoined the closed session via telephone at 8:01 p.m. 

Mr. Neal left the closed session at 8:10 p.m. 

On a motion from Mr. Lotito and seconded by Mr. Gibson the Board 
returned to open session at 8:15 p.m. 

The Board commended Mr. Neal for his outstanding performance over the 
past year especially given the significant projects the library is currently 
undertaking in additional to his professional accomplishments of being 
elected president of the national Public Library Association and being 
named the Michigan Library Association’s “2013 Librarian of the Year.” 

On a motion by Mr. Lotito and seconded by Mr. Ruggirello, the Board 
approved a 4.6% reduction in Mr. Neal’s salary due solely to the library’s 
current financial constraints.  Mr. Neal’s employment agreement is 
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renewed without a bonus or salary increase.  The director’s employment 
agreement is amended to allow for a maximum of six (6) weeks of 
vacation. 

X. Adjournment – On a motion from Mr. Gibson and seconded by Ms 
Pugh the meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

Approved:  November 20, 2013 

Elizabeth Pugh, Secretary 
 


